




visit grandma’s grave, then let’s kick a football and have a picnic with all the other 

dead! Where is the respect for the dead or the living? 

 

I express my concern for the quality of the air and possibly impact on the health of the 

local residents. It is my understanding there is to be 2 two crematoria stacks that will 

burn every 90 minutes at capacity for up to 10 hours a day. The sales people will tell 

us that there is all new technology and scrubbers that make no smoke or smell etc. 

sound too good to be true and usually is. 

 

 Penrith Valley is a very well know area for high incidence of Asthma and Chronic 

Airways Disease sufferers due to the geographical nature of the valley.  The poor air 

movement due to the presence of the Blue mountain area that sits over the Penrith 

Valley is certainly obvious to all as they drive down the mountains in foggy winter’s 

morning.  Reference: Health Stats NSW – Asthma Prevalence in Nepean LHD. 

 

So how will all this crematorium smoke - whether we see /smell it or not sit and 

potentially impact the health of the residents in Wallacia? 

Particularly vulnerable are the elderly, some who reside in Regal Oaks retirement 

Units who will overlook their potential resting place as they look out their balconies? 

The young primary and infants school children who attend the local school in one of 

the geographically lower areas, the younger children and the parents who attend the 

small church close to the golf course for playgroup. 

 

It is one thing to build housing and residences up to a cemetery or crematorium as has 

happened in Minchinbury with Pinegrove but I believe it is highly unjust and unfair to 

dump one into the middle of a well and old established village because it was a cheap 

buy and potential to acquire private adjacent land to enhance the size of the proposed 

cemetery. 

I also understand that the value of my home will decrease by a possible 20 % in value, 

who will compensate me for this? Who will help fund my retirement as I felt 

investing in this area was a good move. 

 

The traffic in the area will be severely impacted and at the recent information night 

the person in charge of traffic information eluded to the fact that despite a right hand 

turning lane on Park Rd whether may eventually be roundabouts up to 3 of them 

along the road. I already hear the large B double trucks hurtle down Park Rd in the 

wee small hours – I certainly am protesting against the possible increase in noise that 

trucks going around or over roundabouts will bring. 

 

Potential impact from the cemetery holding basins and riparian wetlands and 

excessive unexpected run off will have on the local chain of ponds (naturally 

occurring) that run into our property and onward to Jerry’s Creek and the Nepean 

River. Our property is the only one in the cul-de-sac that is required to have a pump 

out septic system as opposed to a Bio/environ cycle system due to the large amount of 

water on our property so where is the restrictions for the Development. 

 

Cemeteries by their very nature bring a negativity and sadness to the area that they 

inhabit. People like to feel that their home and area they live in is a happy sanctuary 

from the hard, sad and difficult world that we now live and work in. I fear that my 

home will be overcome with the negative energy of close proximity to such an 




